Alex Beck

Period 5

9/4/02

Dear Mrs. Sloan,


I started this summer off with an elaborate trip to the Mediterranean for a month.  The trip was organized by ARC. My group of 16 traveled to Barcelona, the Pyrenees, La Costa Brava, the French Alps, Northern Italy, and Paris. Most of the trip was spent doing outdoor activities like backpacking and kayaking/rafting. The trip lasted long enough for us to bond as a group and the entire trip was fun. When I got home my parents nagged me about getting a job and after a week of sending applications to retail stores I talked to a friend and became a lifeguard at Highlands under Mr. McMahon. Life guarding was boring but easy and gave me a chance to get my summer reading done during my breaks. I also got a decent tan. For college I am looking for semi-prestigious college with a good undergraduate physics department. Harvey Mudd has a very good physics department and seems to be interested in me because they sent me their satirical catalogue. But my parents have taken in incredible losses on the stock market crash and want to retire some time in their life so they steered me in the direction of cheap state schools (which are already paid for :-) Also I would like some financing for my graduate education and that means going to a state school for college. I am going to visit William and Mary and plan to apply early decision.


As for my writing ability, it is as I would consider it decent. My weakness lies in genetics. For some reason my brother got most of the writing genes where as I got most of the Math/Science genes. But I am taking this class so I can improve my writing skills. I see myself writing scientific papers and explanations in the future which seems to be my strength also. It seems I am more adept at writing on technical or specific topics. I am good at writing thesis papers but absolutely horrible at writing poetry (nor do I truly want to improve). I agree with you that the only way to improve writing skills is by actually writing.

Sincerely,

